
 

 

March 2024 NASFA Minutes 

by Steve Sloan 
 
The March meeting of the North Alabama Science Fiction Association was called to 
order on Saturday, March 16, 2024 in the Madison satellite location of Willowbrook 
Baptist Church at 6:09:48 PM by President Mary Lampert and the traditional gavel. 
 

OLD BUSINESS 
 
Dues were due. ($25 for the first family member plus $6 for each additional family 
member.) 
 

NEW BUSINESS 
 
Randy asked what we want to do with the art show panels he is still storing. He suggested 
that he could buy them from NASFA so he will be free to get rid of them someday.  
Maybe he would keep the best of it? 
 
Doug moved that we sell the art show to Randy for his NASFA dues for this year.  
Someone seconded, and the motion passed 5 to 2.  [This means we basically paid Randy 
$25 to take the art show. - SAS] 
 
According to Judy, more conflicts were starting to arise between NASFA meetings and 
Saturday events at Willowbrook Madison. The next conflict is in June. Jim and Tracey 
said they will ask if their church is available in June. 
 
Judy reported that the NASFA Christmas party is currently scheduled at the Holiday Inn 
Express where we usually have Not-a-Con. 
 

NOT-A-CON BUSINESS 
 
Not-a-Con con chair Mary reported that Not-a-Con will be held at the usual hotel October 
18-19, 2024. The hotel room block is now available. Not-a-Con is scheduled for the 
weekend after DeepSouthCon 62. Jim and Tracey volunteered to work registration. Mary 
reported that she talked about t-shirts that morning. 
 
Mike S. announced that the Madison branch of the library is showing free movies. It 
previously showed “The World’s End”, and “Matinee” is coming soon. A separate series 
at the library will be showing anime movies like “The Girl Who Leapt Through Time” 
and “Howl’s Moving Castle”. 
 
Doug moved to adjourn at 6:27:13 PM. 
 
For the March program, we made crafts. The After the Meeting Meeting was held at the 
same location as the meeting. 


